
Letter of Endorsement for Bryan Nelson 
NAEMT Election, Region 1  
 
It is my pleasure to provide a letter of endorsement for Bryan Nelson to represent NAEMT’s Region 1. 
 
Bryan is a Clinical Quality Specialist for the Cardiothoracic Surgery and ECLS Programs with Lehigh Valley 
Heart and Vascular Institute. With a background as a paramedic, educator, and administrator with 
experience in 911 and flight as a critical care provider.  His experience from the pre-hospital environment 
as well as his roles within the healthcare systems truly makes him a well-rounded candidate that can speak 
to multiple fronts of EMS, education, and research. 
 
I first became acquainted with Bryan in 2020 when elected to the NAEMT Board as Region 3 Director.  
Our first encounter was pleasant and found many items that we shared in common, including a true 
passion to keep EMS moving in a progressive and positive direction.   
 
Bryan would be an progressive advocate and passionate leader for your organization.  This is why I would 
support and endorse Bryan for the Region 1 Director role.  He has served the NAEMT very well on the 
committees and groups that he has been assigned to, to further recognize and support the NAEMT with 
him on the team speaks  
 
Bryan  always stands willing to help in any manner he can.  He encourages people to contact him with any 
EMS related issue and personal issues if he can assist.   If he doesn’t know the answer, he will find someone 
who does.   
 
I have no doubt Bryan Nelson will be an effective representative for NAEMT Region 1 and I urge you to 
give him careful consideration as you review the candidates and cast your vote.   
 
Thanks, and Best Regards, 
 
Eric Van Dusen NR-P, FP-C 
NAEMT member 
NAEMT Membership Committee 
Former President South Dakota EMS Association 
 
 


